BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday 8 January 2018
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Bunyard, Bradford, Bonds, Mrs Chesters, Bennett, Mrs Parsons and Wood.
T Lovell (Parish Clerk & RFO)
2 members of the public 



	226/2017/18
	Apologies


	None received.


	227/2017/18
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council

	There were none.

	228/2017/18
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 234/2017/18 (a), as the applicant is her neighbour.


	229/2017/18 
	Request for Dispensation
	There were none received

	230/2017/18
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 11 December 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 18 December 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

 (N/C)



	231/2017/18
	Police Representation
	Members noted the monthly police newsletter circulated prior to the meeting.


	232/2017/18
	Finance
	a. RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,666.79.
b. RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for December 2017 be deferred until the Additional Council meeting as the bank statements had not yet been received.
(N/C)

	233/2017/18
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be noted.
(N/C)



	234/2017/18
	Braunton BMX Club: Proposed Regional Track
	It was noted that a representative of the Braunton BMX Club Committee was not in attendance.
Members considered an email dated 4 January received from the North Devon Council Project and Procurement Officer requesting support to release £17,000 of Section 106 money, from the Chivenor Cross contribution, towards the construction of the BMX track.  

RESOLVED: That the Council supports North Devon Council’s proposal to release £17,000 of Section 106 money from the Chivenor Cross contribution towards the construction of the BMX track.

(N/C)


	235/2017/18
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member of Planning, Cllr Bunyard, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.
  

	236/2017/18

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Chugg reported that she had attended a meeting with Devon County Council officers regarding double yellow lines being implemented in several areas of Braunton including Second Field Lane.  Cllr Parsons requested if the County Council would inform the public regarding its plans for double yellow lines.  Cllr Wood explained that some residents in Second Field Lane were concerned that the implementation of double yellow lines could cause displacement in the village.

Devon County Council are keen to progress the 14 measures in the Air Quality Action Plan for Braunton. The Council agreed that future large planning applications in Braunton should be requested to include in their Head of Terms Section 106 Agreements a contribution towards traffic congestion improvements in the village.



	237/2017/18
	Report from North Devon Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that meetings had begun again following the Christmas and New Year break.  The Licensing Committee was going well but staff are overworked they deal with more than four thousand applications every year, and due to current staff shortages the Licencing department is under resourced.
Cllr Spear reminded members that the Hearing for the emerging North Devon and Torridge Local Plan would be held this month in Barnstaple.  Once the Local Plan has been signed off it will close the door on opportunistic planning applications.



	238/2017/18

	Braunton Flood Update


	Cllr Mrs Chesters updated members regarding Horsey Island the licence granted by the Environment Agency to carry out repairs to the outer bank will not permit any materials to be brought in from elsewhere.  She explained that there are 14 listed buildings on the marshes that need to be protected.  The Braunton Inland Drainage Board will meet on Thursday to discuss options to repair the Great Sluice and enforce the Great Bank.  The Council agreed that the MP should call a follow up meeting to provide an accurate update of progress made with repairing the outer bank and securing the inner bank.



	239/2017/18

	North Devon Electoral Review: Local Government Boundary Commission for England (LGBCE) Draft Proposals
	The Council considered the LGBCE draft recommendations for the North Devon Electoral Review which was circulated to members prior to the meeting.  
RESOLVED: That the Working Party previously set up consisting of the Clerk, Chair and Cllr Mrs Chesters continues to look at the LGBCE proposals in more detail and report back to the February full Council meeting.

(N/C)



	240/2017/18
	Annual Return

	RESOLVED: That the Annual Return for year ended 31 March 2017 has been signed off by the External Auditor and their comments be noted.

(N/C) 

	
	
	


The meeting closed at 7:56 pm
...................................................The Chairman
…………………………………….Date
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